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Agenda Item 94/10
Minutes of Public Board Meeting

Tuesday 9 June 2010
Executive Meeting Room, Watford General Hospital
Board of Directors in attendance

Katherine Charter

Non Executive Director – Vice Chair

Mahdi Hassan

Non Executive Director

Sarah Connor

Non Executive Director

Stuart Lacey


Non Executive Director

Robin Douglas

Non Executive Director (co opted)

Jan Filochowski

Chief Executive

Colin Johnston

Director of Patient Safety & Medical Director

Anna Anderson

Director of Finance

Nick Evans


Director of Partnerships

Tracy Moran


Interim Director of Nursing

In attendance

David McNeil
Director of Communications, Corporate Affairs and Board Secretary


	Agenda Item
	Comment
	Action

	
	OPENING ITEMS


	

	86/09
	Chair’s Opening Remarks

KC opened the meeting by welcoming members to the special meeting of the Board, which was primarily to receive the annual accounts and the annual report for 2009/10.

KC said that 2009/10 had been an historic year for the Trust as it’s the first where it broke even in-year, as well as cumulatively, so the Trust is no longer  just catching up – this is very different from previous years and it seemed the Trust is making significant progress.  KC continued that this is progress that the whole organisation should be proud of.  Whilst recognising that there still remained things to be done (patient experience), KC expressed the Board’s appreciation of the hard work by all concerned in achieving such a good result.

KC said that the Board were being presented with another high quality set of accounts.


	

	87/09
	Apologies

TH, CG


	

	88/09
	Declarations of Interest
No new declarations were recorded in relation to the agenda or amendments made to any previous declarations of interest.


	

	89/09
	2009/10 Annual Accounts

AA said that the annual accounts for 2009/10 had been approved by the Audit Committee and were being presented to the Board as final.

Trust had produced a better than predicted outturn for 2009/10 of £5.7m surplus and therefore achieved its break even duty agreed with the SHA a year early.   
The audit had been straightforward and the ISA 260 was clean of any recommendations, which was an excellent achievement.

SCn said that the Audit Committee had met with the auditors without the Executives present.   Both internal and external auditors had comment on the excellent (a word they did not use very often) working relationships they continue to have with the Trust.  SCn also said that, following debate with the members of the audit committee and the auditors in the full session of the meeting, they were content to recommend to the Board that the accounts be accepted and approved.

The Board approved the annual accounts for 2009/10

	

	90/09
	2009/10 Annual Report
JF presented the annual report.  He said this had been another year of improvement with many of the processes now being fully imbedded in the culture of the organisation.  The new government was suggesting their focus would be on outcomes rather than targets, which the Trust would need to be aware of when/if introduced. 

SCn reported that auditors had commented in the Audit Committee that they were overall content that the report contained all that was required from their point of view.

The report will be published at the AGM in 23 September 2010.

KC summarised by saying that this was a successful year for the Trust with some very sure-footed and confident performance.  The Board expressed its appreciation of all the hard work that the Trust has undertaken over the last twelve months. 

The Board approved the annual report


	

	91/09
	Any Other Business
· None

	

	92/09
	Date of next meeting
The next public meeting will be on 29 July at 13.00 pm in the Medical Education Centre at Watford General Hospital
	


David McNeil

Trust Board Secretary
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